No.F.20/1/2020-PPD
Government of India
Ministry of Finance
Department of Expenditure
PP Division
512, Lok Nayak Bhavan,
New Delhi. Dated the 22" September,2020.

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Subject: Global Tender Enquiry — forwarding of proposals.

Attention is invited towards Department of Expenditure, Ministry of Finance
OM No.F.12/17/2019-PPD dated 15.05.2020 regarding amendment in Rule 161(iv)
of General Financial Rules(GFR) 2017 which mandates no Global Tender Enquiry
(GTE) for tenders up to Rs.200 crore and Cabinet Secretariat ID note
no.213/2/1/2020-C.A.IV dated 20.08.2020 wherein all Ministries/ Departments are
requested to forward their proposals alongwith duly filled format  for relaxation under
above rule to this Department.

2. It has been noted that the cases for consideration are being sent by individual
offices/ organizations e.g. autonomous bodies, public sector undertakings and
subordinate offices of Central Government.

3. The undersigned is directed to inform that the cases for consideration which
are to be submitted to this Department should be routed through Administrative
Ministry with the concurrence of Financial Advisor and approval of Secretary
concerned. The cases which are directly submitted by offices/ organizations e.g.
autonomous bodies, public sector undertakings and subordinate offices of Central
Government will not be considered for further examination. '

4. This is for strict compliance of all concerned.

Knn

(Kotluru Narayan@ Reddy)

Deputy Secretary to the Govt. of India
Tel: 24621305

Email: kn.reddy@gov.in

To,

(i) Secretaries of all Central Government Ministries/ Departments
(i) Financial Advisors of all Central Government Ministries/ Departments

Copy to : sibi.cabsec@gov.in




